UK statement on the conflict in
Tigray, Ethiopia

Government response

An FCDO Spokesperson issued a statement on the two-year anniversary of the
beginning of the conflict in Ethiopia, two days after the signing of a peace
agreement between the Ethiopian Government and the Tigray People’s Liberation
Front.

FCDO Spokesperson:

" The UK welcomes the important step towards peace taken by the Ethiopian
Government and Tigray People’s Liberation Front in signing a cessation of
hostilities on 2 November, and commends their choice to end the devastating
two-year-long conflict.

“We are grateful to the leadership shown in brokering this critical agreement
by African Union Commission Chairperson Faki, African Union High
Representative to the Horn of Africa Obasanjo, former South African Deputy
President Mlambo-Ngcuka, former Kenyan President Kenyatta, and the South
African Government in hosting the talks.

“It is now crucial that all parties in Ethiopia, with support from its
friends in the international community, move to implement the agreement. Most
critically, humanitarian aid must be urgently delivered to all those in
conflict-affected areas.

“Peace creates opportunities for justice, reconciliation and reconstruction.
The UK, as a longstanding friend and partner of Ethiopia, stands ready to
work alongside the Ethiopian Government and others to support the recovery of
conflict affected areas. We look forward to seeing the benefits of peace for
the people of Ethiopia.”
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